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2020 Chair’s Message 
 

Fellow Producers and Industry Partners, 
 
It is hard to put into words my reflections on this past year.  Words that do come to mind include optimism, 
challenges, frustration and yes – hope!  As we entered 2020 last January, optimism was on the horizon for 
resolution on a number of priority areas for us including a decision on the Ontario Live Price along with 
moderating but still positive growth in the industry.  Then in March 2020, just shortly after our AGM, the 
COVID-19 pandemic brought significant impacts to the chicken industry across the country.  
 
As you know, significant reductions in allocations were made in A-163/A-164 to deal with the rapid and 
unprecedented decline in the food service sector across the country. Although retail sales jumped 
significantly due to panic buying and consumers staying at home, this was not enough to offset the losses in 
food service.  Very significant decisions had to be made rapidly and based on the best information available 
at the time; and I want to commend and thank my fellow directors, our staff and our industry partners for 
their support and their efforts as we managed through this very difficult period.  I also want to specifically 
thank our processors for their efforts in ensuring that plant operations have by and large continued 
uninterrupted during this entire pandemic and for their ability to adapt to these significant market shifts to 
ensure, as best as possible, that Canadians continue to have access to fresh Canadian chicken at their local 
grocery stores. 
 
As I write this message, we have just set the A-168 allocation at 2.5% below base, a reflection of the impacts 
the second wave of the pandemic have had on the industry and a reminder that COVID-19 will continue to 
impact our industry into 2021.  I want to thank each and every producer for your efforts in taking extra steps 
to ensure that our value chain remains operational and ask that you continue that vigilance into the New 
Year - particularly when interacting with our catching contractors, hatchery personnel, procurement staff, 
feed sales reps and on farm audit staff.  Please regularly wash or sanitize your hands, wear a face mask while 
interacting with others and follow all of the guidelines that we’ve put forward in our weekly newsletter.  If 
you need assistance or clarification on any of this, please don’t hesitate to contact the ACP office. 
 
The COVID-19 pandemic has been frustrating in that all of our efforts and energy have been devoted to 
managing through the crisis, and its immediate aftermath pushed back the timelines on a number of our 
initiatives.  This included a decision on Live Price.  As I indicated at our regional meetings, the matter is now 
with the Ontario Farm Products Marketing Commission for a decision.  We look forward to resolution of this 
matter in 2021 and the opportunity to negotiate a new long-term pricing MOU as a result of this first 
structural change in our pricing model since 2015. 
 
All these challenges aside, we also look towards 2021 with hope and optimism. While it will not disappear 
overnight, the impact of COVID-19 will be reduced through the learnings of the past 9 months in, particularly 
in terms of how to cope with and mitigate the spread and risk of the virus, as well as the prospect of 
advancements in immunization which are anticipated to start across the country in the first quarter of the 
year.  
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Despite the impact of COVID-19 on our operations, our board and staff adapted well to the use of 
Videoconference technology and have continued to work on your behalf throughout 2020 on a number of 
important initiatives including: western provincial collaboration, CFC’s AMU Strategy, a long-term poultry 
diagnostics strategy, the Government of Alberta’s Red Tape Reduction initiative, marketing and 
communication initiatives and farm security.  As well, on November 28 the federal government announced 
the long-awaited funding for mitigating the impacts of the CPTPP trade agreement on the poultry sector. This 
will provide funding for investment and market development in the poultry sector, which is great news for 
our industry! 
 
I want to thank my fellow board members for your extraordinary dedication during an extremely challenging 
year – you have all gone above and beyond in service to our industry.  Thank you to our staff who have 
adapted and met this challenge head on and supported us so faithfully.  Finally, thank you producers for your 
efforts in ensuring the integrity of our food system in the province and for your patience, support and words 
of encouragement this year.  I wish you all a wonderful Christmas and all the best for 2021. 
 

- Jason Born, Chair of Alberta Chicken Producers’ Board of Directors 
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Celebrating 10 Years of Service! Laurie 
Power, Producer Services Coordinator  
 
October 6​th​ marked Laurie Power’s 10​th​ Anniversary with 
ACP! Laurie is a valued resource for our team, our 
producers and our industry partners. Her care for our 
industry is evident in her diligence and in the relationships 
she has formed with our producers and industry partners. 
We are grateful for her loyalty, her drive for continuous 
improvement, and her dedicated service to ACP. Please join 
us in congratulating Laurie! 

 
 
COVID-19 The Important Role We Play 
On December 14​th​, our Chair, Jason Born, and Executive 
Director, Karen Kirkwood, were interviewed by our 
Marketing & Communications Specialist, Maria Leslie, 
regarding the Government of Alberta’s announcement on 
December 8​th​ about new restrictions to help curb the spread 
of Covid-19. You can listen to the podcast by ​clicking here 
and find our resources for producers ​here. 
 
 

2020 Regional Meeting & 2021 AGM 
 

Thank you to all who attended our Regional Meeting on October 28​th​. We appreciate producers’ support and 

understanding as we had to adapt our format this year to align with Alberta Health’s Covid-19 Guidelines. We 

also want to acknowledge the excellent service from the Cambridge Hotel in Red Deer for providing a safe 

environment for those who attended in-person and Wilson Audio Visual for supporting a successful virtual 

meeting format.  

 

We are currently planning our Annual General Meeting, which will be held the afternoon of March 2, 2021. At 

this time we are planning to offer the opportunity to attend the meeting in-person at the Cambridge Hotel or 

virtually; however the in-person option will be contingent upon Alberta Health Services Guidelines at the 

time. We will have more details and information regarding the AGM in the early new year.  
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https://www.chicken.ab.ca/wp-content/uploads/2020/12/COVID-19-Message-for-Producers.mp4
https://www.chicken.ab.ca/producers/


 

 

 

Reminder to Producers – Cold Weather Conditions 
 

With winter upon us, we remind all chicken producers to ensure birds are dry prior to loading. 

 
Producers must be vigilant in their barn management practices to mitigate the risks associated with barns and birds 

becoming wet prior to transport.  We remind producers to ensure you are balancing heat and ventilation requirements 
to ensure your birds are dry during load out. 

 

Should wet conditions exist on your premise, contact your Processor immediately to provide as much time as 

possible to address and correct any issues prior to shipment. 

 

Click here ​for a reference sheet outlining Management Practices in Winter Weather Conditions to assist in 

maintaining optimal barn conditions. 

 

Best Practice 
A friendly reminder that with the colder Alberta winter temperatures, it’s always best practice to regularly 

test your generator systems. The potential loss of a generator failure could be devastating.  

 

 
 
Mitigation Announcement for Poultry and Egg Farmers  
 
On November 28, Minister Bibeau announced the Government of Canada’s commitment of $691M to 

investment programs and market development initiatives to offset the impact of market losses from the 

Comprehensive and Progressive Agreement for Trans-Pacific Partnership (CPTPP)on Canadian poultry and egg 

producers. 

 

These programs and initiatives will be developed with the input of industry, and we will provide information 

to all producers once details become available. 

 

Please find more information about this announcement in the press releases below. Should you have any 

questions, please feel free to contact Karen Kirkwood. 

 

Click here for Government of Canada Press Release 

Click here for SM4 Press Release  
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https://www.chicken.ab.ca/wp-content/uploads/2019/12/Management-Practices-for-Winter-Weather-Conditions.pdf
https://files.constantcontact.com/52daa9e4601/e843fd39-fb5a-4cbf-8e1c-660cd81afd96.pdf
https://files.constantcontact.com/52daa9e4601/7fb8fe72-6539-4e18-ad21-52b81185f419.pdf


 

CFC Launches Consumer Facing Podcast 

 
The Inside Coop 

 

Ever wonder where your food comes from? Welcome to 

The Inside Coop Podcast, where we bring chicken 

farming to the 21st century! Get to know the people who 

raise your food and learn how modern agriculture really 

works. 

 

Read more 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Intensive Livestock Working Group (ILWG) Annual Report  

 

 

Click here​ ​to read the 2020 ILWG Report. 
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https://insidecoop.simplecast.com/
https://files.constantcontact.com/52daa9e4601/b2ed2fb5-58ad-486d-8a5d-5749f18d5da5.pdf


 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Alberta Chicken Producers Launch ​“Good 
Neighbours Program​” With Food Bank 
Donation 
 

As presented at the October Regional Meeting, Alberta 

Chicken Producers is excited to launch its "​Good Neighbours 

Program''​, which includes an important $partnership with 

Food Banks Alberta. On December 1, 2020 a donation was 

made to Food Banks Alberta as Phase I of this partnership. 

This will be used to provide fresh Alberta chicken to food 

banks across Alberta. 

 

 

This is one of many initiatives included in Alberta Chicken Producers’ “​Good Neighbours Program​”. For full 

details, please visit: ​https://www.chicken.ab.ca/good-neighbours/ 
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https://www.chicken.ab.ca/good-neighbours/


 

 

Alberta Chicken Producers Featured in "Ten Delicious Chicken Dishes to Try in 

Calgary" 

 

As a follow-up to our July influencer blog by Linda Hoang, ACP was featured in a Calgary focused version of 

“Ten Delicious Chicken Dishes to Try in Calgary”.  

The blog highlights the need to support local restaurants and local producers. Linda's blog lists ten locations 

to eat delicious, Canadian raised chicken in Calgary. The campaign was promoted on social media and 

featured an Alberta Chicken Producers prize. 

Click here​ to read the blog. 
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Upcoming Meetings and Events  
January 11: A-169 Allocation Video Conference 
January 27: Video Board Meeting  
February 17: Video Board Meeting  
March 2: Annual General Meeting 1:00 pm – 4:00 pm* 
March 10: Organizational Meeting  
March 11: Board Meeting 

 
*details to come in New Year 

Market Stats 

 
 
 

https://linda-hoang.com/ten-chicken-dishes-to-try-in-calgary-giveaway/
https://www.chicken.ab.ca/wp-content/uploads/2020/12/Newsletter_Stats_2020-Dec.pdf


 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

FOR SALE 
Roxwell Water Lines For Sale 

2007 Ciemmecalabria Apollo 60 Broiler Chicken Harvester 

Broiler Breeder Farm For Sale Three Hills Area 
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WANTED 
5000 Units of Broiler Quota 
Call Erwin 403-635-1720 
 
Broiler Quota 
Call 780-608-0397 
 
10,000 Units of Broiler Quota 
Call Ryan - 403 505 7345 

 
7000 Units of Broiler Quota 
Call 780-308-8001 
 
Purchase or Lease 4000 Units of Broiler Quota  
Call Sam 403-443-9495 
 
7500 Units of Broiler Quota 
Call Wietse 780-781-1994 
 

 

https://files.constantcontact.com/52daa9e4601/bfbd331e-5797-4294-a023-e2effca27ac0.pdf
https://files.constantcontact.com/52daa9e4601/2ff99af6-1013-4168-8209-1fa88146b195.pdf
https://files.constantcontact.com/52daa9e4601/df8aa508-74a8-4da0-86a9-51e26206f8de.pdf


 

If you are not receiving a hard copy newsletter and wish to, please contact Caitlin Stark at 780-488-2125. 11 
 


